SUPPLEMENTARY MATERIAL
Why is it taking so long to progress this project?

This project, like all large projects involving purchase of a site and design of a large, purpose built building, takes several years to progress.  A new site in Bailieborough had to be secured for the new Station: expressions of interest were sought in 2015, with a site being purchased in 2018.  Part 9 Planning was granted in December 2018.  A full Design Team was appointed in early 2019 and the team is working to produce the required tender documentation.  The procurement procedure will be initiated later this year, with contracts being signed and work commencing in 2020.  It is expected that the construction period will be 18 months.
When was the acquisition of the site completed?

Acquisition of the site was completed in March 2018.

What is the location of the site?
The site is the old National Irish Bank property on Main Street, Bailieborough, Co. Cavan.

Was the need for a site publically advertised?

The Office of Public Works placed advertisements in local and national newspapers seeking submissions from property owners or developers with suitable sites or buildings in early 2015.
Will local builders or contractors be involved in the construction of new Station?

As with all major public contracts, the construction of the new Garda Station will be tendered openly and all builders and contractors, including locally based firms, will have the opportunity to tender for the works.

When will the new Garda Station be completed?

It is impossible at this stage to give a firm indication as to when the new Station will be completed.  However, it is expected that the procurement process for the works will begin in 2019, with contracts being signed and work commence on site in 2020.  It is expected that construction will take 18 months.
How long will construction take?

It is expected that construction will take 18 months.
As the building is a protected structure, will the fabric of the building be preserved?
The Office of Public Works would maintain the fabric of the protected building and ensure that any works undertaken would not compromise the features which resulted in the building being protected.
What will happen the old Garda Station when the new Station is built?

The management of the national property portfolio is a key Office of Public Works (OPW) deliverable.  The OPW continuously monitors its properties to ensure the most effective use of properties in State ownership bearing in mind the needs of all its clients.  The status of the current Station will be reviewed once it is vacated by An Garda Síochána and a decision on the Station’s future will be made at that stage.
Was Planning Permission required for the works?

A Part 9 Planning application was lodged following acquisition of the building.  Part 9 Planning required a period of public consultation lasting 6 weeks, after which the Planning was approved in December 2018.
What will the project costs be?
Construction and total project cost estimates are not available and will firm up as the design of the specific building is completed.  Full figures will be available only when construction tenders have been received and contracts placed.

What manpower and resources are attached to the different area?

This is a matter for An Garda Síochána.
